# PART-A (ENGLISH)

# Idioms and phrases

- 1.Out of the blue
- A Something unexpected B. something expected
- C. From clouds D. From the sky
- 2 He was murdered in cold blood.
- A. thoughtlessly. B. deliberately
- C. unfeelingly. D. coolly
- 3.To keeps one's temper
- A To be in good mood B. To become hungry
- C To be aloof from. D. to preserve ones energy
- 4. Crocodile tears:
- A. Very angry. B. Insincere tears

- C. Very Sad D. true tears
- 5.To hold somebody to ransom:
- A. To humiliate somebody. B. To keep captive and demand concession
- C. to offer bribe. D. To blackmail and extract money

6.choose the correctly spelt word.

- A. Example. B. Example
  - C. Exemple. D. Exampal



- A. Comittee B. Commitee
- C. Committey. D. Committee
- **x**8.Find the correct spelt word.

1		
A. Defference		
B. Defferance		
C. Deference		
D Defference		
9 Choose the correct s	pelt word out of the g	iven alternatives.
A. Puerrile		
B. Puerile		
C. Puerile		
D Purrile		
10.Choose the correct	y spelt word.	

A. Gramatic B. Grammetic. C. Grametic. D. Grammatic

11. Synonym of ABANDON

A Forsake. B. Keep with C. Join. D. Try

12 CHALLENGES:

A fears B obstacles. C questions. D conflicts

A. disadvantage b. tip C cash. D pain

14. FRAGILE

A strong B big C delicate D injure

15.BOTHER

A Calm B delight C affect D sorrow

### GIVE ONE WORD:

16 Something that can be carried easily

A. Relatable B. Portable C. Cartable D. Potable

17 A former student of a school, college or university

A. Genius B. Learner C. Scholar D. Alumnus

## 18 Feeling a guilt

A. recuperation B. refulgence C. remorse D. reparation

## 19 A drawing on transparent paper

- A. Red print
- B. Negative
- C. Blue print
- D. Transparency
- 20 Introvert
- A. One who is from city
- B. One who is from village
- C. One who does not express himself freely.
- D One who express himself freely
- 21. Vikram Sarabhai read about the achievement of great scientists. This shows that he
- a. Was fond of books
- b. Liked scientists
- c. Did not like to waste time
- d. Has great interest in Science
- 22. Why did Vivekanand go to America?
- a. The Americans had requested him to come over there
- b. He wanted to fulfil the desire of Sri Ramakrishna
- c. He wanted to spread Hinduism

d. He wanted to study the principles of other religions.
23The reverse of 'Barbarism' is a. Civilization b. Selfishness c. Violence d. Generosity
24 The beggar maid appeared before the king a. Bare footed b. Sad faced c. With a cheerful look d. Like a queen
.25. God moves in a mysterious way a. To teach a lesson to man b. To do wonders. c. To show him strength d. To help man
26 We must get up early in the morning. The word "early' is A. An adverb b. A verb c. An adjective d. A noun
27Why Pramukh go to Mysore yesterday ?
A.Did b. Does c. Do d. Was
28. Fill in the blank with a suitable article: Bhuvana ishonourable lady
A )an b) a c) the d) only
28 The word that takes the prefix 'un' is

a. fortune b. respect c. done d. understand



a.Metaphor b. Personification c. Simile d. Alliteration

30 Fill in the blank with the appropriate tense form of verb given in brackets: I \_\_\_\_\_ (meet) my friend yesterday.

A met

B meeting

C have met

D Had met

#### READING COMPREHENSION;

The Indian Premier League (IPL) is a professional Twenty20 cricket league in India contested during April and May of every year by 8 teams representing 8 cities of India. The league was founded by the Board of Control for Cricket in India (BCCI) in 2008, and is regarded as the brainchild of Lalit Modi, the founder and former commissioner of the league. IPL has an exclusive window in ICC Future Tours Programme.

The IPL is the most-attended cricket league in the world and in 2014 ranked sixth by average attendance among all sports leagues. In 2010, the IPL became the first sporting event in the world to be broadcast live on YouTube. The brand value of IPL in 2018 was US\$6.3 billion, according to Duff & Phelps. According to BCCI, the 2015 IPL season contributed ₹11.5 billion (US\$182 million) to the GDP of the Indian economy.

There have been eleven seasons of the IPL tournament. The current IPL title holders are the Chennai Super Kings, who won the 2018 season.

Read the passage and choose the most appropriate option

Q31. Indian Premier League is considered whose brainchild?

- a) Lalit Modi
- b) Nirav Modi
- c) Vineet Jain
- d) Mukesh Ambani

Q32. How many seasons have been played of IPL till 2018?

- a) 10
- b) 12
- c) 11
- d) 9

Q33. What is the antonym of the world "professional" w.r.t it's usage in the passage?

- a) Competent
- b) Amateur
- c) Master
- d) Polished

Q34. In which year IPL became the first sporting event to be broadcast live on an online platform?

- a) 2011
- b) 2010
- c) 2008
- d) 2012

Q35. According to Duff & Phelps, the brand value of IPL in 2018 was

- a) ₹11.5 billion
- b) US \$182 million
- c) ₹6.3 billion
- d) US \$6.3 billion

### Passage 2

The 543 elected MPs will be elected from single-member constituencies using first-past-the-post voting. The President of India nominates an additional two members from the Anglo-Indian community if he believes the community is under-represented.

Eligible voters must be Indian citizens, 18 or older, an ordinary resident of the polling area of the constituency and possess a valid voter



identification card issued by the Election Commission of India. Some people convicted of electoral or other offences are barred from voting.

Earlier there were speculations that the Modi Government might advance the 2019 general election to counter the anti-incumbency factor, however learning from its past blunder of preponing election made by the Vajpayee Government it decided to go into election as per the normal schedule which was announced by Election Commission of India (ECI) on 10 March 2019, after which Model Code of Conduct was applied with immediate effect.

## Read the passage and choose the most appropriate option

- 36. Which word or phrase means "disapproval of current political officeholders" in the passage
  - First-past-the-post
  - Blunder
  - Anti-incumbency
  - Model Code of Conduct
- Q37. Since when was the Model Code of Conduct applied with immediate effect?
  - · 23rd May 2018
  - 10th March 2019
  - . 10th March 2018
  - 11th March 2019
- Q38. When does the President of India nominate an additional two members from the Anglo-Indian community?
  - When there are less than 543 elected MPs
  - When the Anglo-Indian community fails to send a representative
  - When the president believes that the Anglo-Indian community is over-represented
  - When the president believes that the Anglo-Indian community is under-represented
- Q39. What are the mandatory requirements to vote in India?

- i. Must be an Indian citizen
- ii. Must be 18 or older
- lii. Must have a valid criminal record
- iv. Must be an ordinary resident of the polling area of the constituency
- v. Must possess a valid voter identification card issued by the Election Commission of India

### Choose the correct options

- (i), (ii) (iii)(ii)
- (i) (v) (iv)
- C. (ii) (iii) (i) (iv) (v)
- D. (ii) (iii) (iv) (v)



- Conjectures
- Assumptions
- C. Either (a) or (b)
- D. Both (a) and (b)

Select the best word for the blank in the following sentence.

	They decided	that	_ leaving for	· Vancouver	tomorrow
a)	Δro		•		TOTAL ON .

- Are
- b) Their
- C) they're
- d) there
- 42) Which of the following sentences is grammatically correct?
- It was too cold to go swimming in the ocean. a)
- It was to cold to go swimming in the ocean. b)
- It was the cold to ao swimming in the ocean.

d)	It was two cold to go swimming in the ocean.			
c) d) 44) N a) b) c) d)	Which of the following sentences contains a direct object? Cassie left as quickly as possible. Sam ate the brownie before leaving. Mike called, but nobody answered. Nick arrive to class late.  Mr. Hendrix became angry if there was garbage in yard. Him Her Their his Which of the following sentences is grammatically correct? Made with love, the meal was absolutely delicious. Made with love, it was absolutely delicious the meal. Made with love, Henry really enjoyed the meal. Made with love, enjoyed the meal Henry did.			
b)	irst, he's visiting London and then he to Scotland.  Travelled would travel will be traveling has travelled			
47)W	ch word is used incorrectly in the following sentence?  Ve got a really great deal on ours car!  We  Got  Really  ours			
<ul> <li>48) Which of the following sentences contains sexist language?</li> <li>a) Tammy and Rick are both accomplished authors.</li> <li>b) Brianna is beautiful and Allan is intelligent and successful.</li> <li>c) Lina always did very well in school.</li> <li>d) Hank and Tom are starting their own company.</li> </ul>				
Selec	ct the best word for the blank in the following sentence.			
49) T a)	he new mayor seems ready to make some big changes. Citys			

- b) City
- c) Cities
- d) city's

The following sentence contains which type of phrase?

- 50) I really didn't enjoy the movie.
- a) Textspeak
- b) Doublespeak
- c) Euphemism
- d) Racist language

#### PART-B

- 51. IRICEN is located at; इरिसेन स्थित है;
- A. Pune. B. Secunderabad C. Lucknow D. New Delhi
- 52. ZRTI in central railway is located at; मध्य रेलवे में ZRTI स्थित है;
- a. Mumbai. b. Bhusaval c. Nagpur. d. Nasik
- 53. National Labour day is celebrated at; राष्ट्रीय मजदूर दिवस मनाया जाता है:
- a. 1 May. b. 12 December c. 15 March d. 1 June

- 54. RDSO is located at; आरडीएसओ स्थित है;
- a.Nagpur b. Kanpur c. Lucknow d. Varanasi



- 55. RTI Act came into force from; आरटीआई अधिनियम से लागू हुआ;
- A. 2005. B. 2009. c. 2012. D. 2015
- 56. Shaniwar wada is located at; शनिवार वाड़ा स्थित है;
- A. Pune. B. Nasik c. Mumbai. d. Kolhapur
- 57. Who is the present Chairman and CEO railway board;रेलवे बोर्ड के वर्तमान अध्यक्ष और सीईओ कौन हैं;
- A. V.K. Yadav b. V. K. Tripathi c. A.K. Sinha d. A.K. Lahoti
- 58. National Academy of Indian Railways is located at?भारतीय रेलवे की राष्ट्रीय अकादमी कहाँ स्थित है?
- A Vadodara b. Mumbai. C. Jhansi d. Kolkata
- 59. Modern Coach Factory is located at; आधुनिक कोच फैक्ट्री स्थित है;
- A. Raibareli b. Lucknow c. Nasik d. Vadodara
- 60. How Many divisions are there in central railway?सेंट्रल रेलवे में कितने विवीजन हैं?
- A 2 b. 3 c. 5 d. 8
- 61. Who is popularly known as "Lokmanya " in Indian history?
- A) Balgangadhar tilak B) Gopal krishna Gokhale C) M G Ranade
- D) Lala lajpat Rai

भारतीय इतिहास में "लोकमान्य" के नाम से किसे जाना जाता है?

- A) बालगंगाधर तिलक B) गोपाल कृष्ण गोखले C) एमजी रानाडे D) लाला लाजपत राय
- 62. Which is the highest peak of western ghats?
- A) Palani hills B) Dodabetwa. C) Anaimalai. D) Anamudi पश्चिमी घाट की सबसे ऊँची चोटी कौन सी है?
- A)पलानी हिल्स B) डोडाबेतवा C) अन्नामलाई D) अनामुडी
- 63. Who is the present governor of Maharashtra?
- A) Biswabhusan Harichandan. B) p.s Sreedharan pillai c). Thawarchand Ghelot D) Bhagat singh koshyari महाराष्ट्र के वर्तमान राज्यपाल कौन हैं?
- A)विश्वभुसा हरिचंदन। B) पीएस सरिधरन पिल्लई C)। थावरचंद गहलोत D) भगत सिंह कोश्यारी
- 64. Before its disintegration in 1991 UKRAINE was part of which union?
- a) USSR b) European Union c) African union d) Global union federations
- 1991 में इसके विघटन से पहले यूकेन किस संघ का हिस्सा था?
- A) यूएसएसआर B) यूरोपीय संघ C) अफ्रीकी संघ D) वैश्विक संघ संघ
- 65. Prime Minister Narendra **Modi** recently begin his three-day visit to Europe with the **visit** to **German** capital .....?
- A) Copenhagen b) Berlin ) c) Hamburg d) Munich
- प्रधान मंत्री नरेंद्र मोदी ने हाल ही में जर्मन राजधानी की यात्रा के साथ यूरोप की अपनी तीन दिवसीय यात्रा शुरू की .....?
- A)कोपेनहेगन B) बर्लिन) C) हैम्बर्ग D) म्यूनिख



- 66) Serum Institute of India the biopharmaceuticals company and world's largest manufacturer of vaccines. Is in based in which city of Maharashtra?
- A) Kolhapur b) pune c) mumbai d)nasik सीरम इंस्टीट्यूट ऑफ इंडिया बायोफार्मास्युटिकल्स कंपनी और टीकों की दुनिया की सबसे बड़ी निर्माता कंपनी है। महाराष्ट्र के किस शहर में स्थित है?
  - A) कोल्हापुर B) पुणे C) मुंबई D) नासिक
- 67. Cricket world cup is organised by which governing body?
- A) ICC b) BCCI c) olympic cricket association d) IPL क्रिकेट विश्व कप का आयोजन किस शासी निकाय द्वारा किया जाता है?
- A)आईसीसी B) बीसीसीआई C) ओलंपिक क्रिकेट संघ D) आईपीएल
- 68) Jammu & Kashmir is a .....of india?
- A) autonomous state b) union territory c) state d) None of the above जम्मू और कश्मीर भारत का ....... है?
- स्वायत्त राज्य b) केंद्र शासित प्रदेश c) राज्य d) उपरोक्त में से कोई नहीं
  - 69 ) which river does not flows through state Maharashtra?
  - A) Bhima B) Godavari c) krishna D) kaveri

कौन सी नदी महाराष्ट्र राज्य से होकर नहीं बहती है?

A)भीम B) गोदावरी C) कृष्णा D) कावेरी

- 70) The legislature of Maharashtra composed of .....?
- A) the Maharashtra legislative assembly only
- B) ) the governor of mahrashtra
- C) The legislative assembly + the Maharashtra legislative council +
- D) Upper house + lower house + panchayat

महाराष्ट्र की विधायिका ...... से बनी है?

- A. केवल महाराष्ट्र विधान सभा
- B. महाराष्ट्र के राज्यपाल
- C. विधान सभा + महाराष्ट्र विधान परिषद + राज्यपाल
- D. उच्च सदन + निचला सदन + पंचायत

71) when did the first train started from in India?

- A) bombay to Sholapur
- B) Pune to Mumbai
- C) Bombay to Konkan
- D) Bombay to Thane

भारत में पहली ट्रेन कब्दु से शुरू हुई थी?

नहीं

- A. बॉम्बे से शोलापुर
- B. पुणे से मुंबई
- C. बॉम्बे से कोंकणु
- D. बॉम्बे से ठाणे



- A) 16
- B) 17
- C) 18
- D) 15

भारतीय रेलवे को कितने जोन में बांटा गया है?

- A. 16
- B. 17
- C. 18
- D. 15

73. The largest electric locomotive manufacture of the world is based in which city?

A0 Chittaranjan

- B) Varanasi)
- C) Chennai
- D) .lahalnur



0

विश्व का सबसे बड़ा इलेक्ट्रिक लोकोमोटिव निर्माण किस शहर में स्थित है?

- A. चित्तरंजन
- B. वाराणसी
- C. चेन्नई
- D. जबलपुर
- 74. Where is the wheel and axle plant of Indian Railways situated?
- (A) Chittranjan (B) Kapurthala (C) Bangalore. (D) Perambur
- ຊ भारतीय रेलवे का पहिया और धुरी संयंत्र कहाँ स्थित है?
  - (A) चितरंजन (B) कपूरथला (C) बैंगलोर। (D) पेराम्बुरे
  - 75 . Which train in India has the longest route length?
  - (A) Vivek Expres (B) Indrani Express (C) Kanyakumari Express D)Bangalore Guwahati Express

भारत में किस ट्रेन की रूट लंबाई सबसे लंबी है?

- A. विवेक एक्सप्रेस B. इंद्राणी एक्सप्रेस C. कन्याकुमारी एक्सप्रेस
  - D. बैंगलोर गुवाहाटी एक्सप्रेस
- 76 General Manger is responsible for
- (A) Railway Board
  - (B) Railway Ministry
  - (C) Both railway Board and Railway Ministry
  - (D) None of these

महाप्रबंधक इसके लिए जिम्मेदार है

- (A) रेलवे बोर्ड
- (B) रेल मंत्रालय
- (C) रेलवे बोर्ड और रेल मंत्रालय दोनों
- (D) इनमें से कोई नहीं
- 77. In todays time what is the length of Broad gauge of the railway line
- A 5 B 5.5 C 6. D6.5 आज के समय में रेलवे लाइन के ब्रॉडगेज की लंबाई कितनी है?

#### A. 5 B. 5.5. C. 6. D. 6.5

78. What is the main source of earning of railway

A goods fair fave

B catering

C passenger fair fave.

D station stalls

रेलवे की कमाई का मुख्य स्रोत क्या है

- A. एक माल मेला
- B. खानपान
- C. यात्री मेला
- D. स्टेशन स्टॉल

79. which of the following is the Mascot of Indian railway?

- A) Morris, the cat
- B) Nandi the bull
- C) Sher, the tiger
- D) Bholu, the elephant

निम्नलिखित में से कौन भारतीय रेलवे का शुभंकर है?

- A) मॉरिस, बिल्ली
- B) नंदी, बैल
- C) शेर, बाघ
- C) भोलू, हाथी
- 80). In which city is the National Rail Museum situated?
- a) new delhi
- b) Mumbai
- c) Kolkata
- d) Chennai

राष्ट्रीय रेल संग्रहालय किस शहर में स्थित है?

- A. नई दिल्ली
- B. मुंबई
- C. कोलकाता
- D. चेन्नई



81 What is the value of c , If 8 is 4% of a, and 4 is 8% of b. c equals b/  $a_{\odot}$ 

c का मान क्या है, यदि 8, a का 4% है, और 4, b का 8% है। c b/a के बराबर है।

55

ne of these

the length of rectangle is halved and its breadth is tripled, what is ercentage change in the area?

% increase

% increase

C 25 decrease

D 50 % decrease

यदि आयत की लंबाई आधी कर दी जाए और उसकी चौड़ाई तीन गुना कर दी जाए, तो क्षेत्रफल में कितने प्रतिशत परिवर्तन होगा?

A. 50% वृद्धि

B 25% वृद्धि

C 25 कमी

D 50% की कंमी

83. A person crosses a 600 m long street in 5 minutes, what is his speed in km per hour?
एक व्यक्ति 600 मीटर लंबी सड़क को 5 मिनट में पार करता है, किमी प्रति घंटे में उसकी गति क्या है?

A. 3.6

B 7.2

C 8.4

D 10

84 A goods train runs at the speed of 72 kmph and crosses a 250 m long platform in 26 seconds. What is the length of the goods train? एक मालगाड़ी 72 किमी प्रति घंटे की गति से दौड़ती है और 250 मीटर लंबे प्लेटफॉर्म को 26 सेकंड में पार करती है। मालगाड़ी की लंबाई कितनी होती है?

85 If a\*2= 12, then a\*4=?a\*2=12,then a\*4=? यदि a\*2= 12, तो a\*4=?a\*2=12, तो a\*4=?

A) 144

B) 72

C) 36

D) 24

86 A father said his son, "I was as old as you are at present at the time of your birth. "If the father age is 38 now, the son age 5 years back was;

एक पिता ने अपने बेटे से कहा, "मैं तुम्हारे जन्म के समय जितना हो उतना ही बूढ़ा था।" यदि पिता की उम्र अभी 38 साल है, तो 5 साल पहले बेटे की उम्र थी:

A) 14

B) 19

C) 33

D) 38

87 Three number are in the ratio of 3:4:5 and their L.C.M. is 2400. Their H.C.F. is:

तीन संख्याएँ 3:4:5 के अनुपात में हैं और उनका L.C.M. 2400 है। उनका एच.सी.एफ. है

A) 40

B) 80

C) 120

D) 200

88 Which of the following fractions is greater than 3/4 and less than 5/6?

निम्नलिखित में से कौन सा भिन्न 3 /4 से बड़ा और 5/6 से छोटा है?

A) 3/5

B) 4/5

C) 7/5

D) 9 / 5

0.6 को भिन्न में बदलें:

A 23

C1 63

B) 43

D) 28 None of the above "

90 A man took loan from a bank at the rate of 12% p.a. simple interest. After 3 years he had to pay Rs. 5400 interest only for the period. The principal amount borrowed by him was:

एक व्यक्ति ने एक बैंक से 12% प्रति वर्ष की दर से ऋण लिया। साधारण ब्याज। 3 साल वेजबाद उसे रुपये का भुगतान करना पड़ा। केवल अवधि के लिए 5400 ब्याज। उनके द्वारा अउनार ली गई मूल राशि थी:

A) Rs.2000

B) Rs.10000

C) Rs.15000

D) Rs.20000

91. Shoe
A sale
E sather
C laces
E salking
A तेल
E पमडा

( नेस

[ मना

Museum is related to Curator in the same way as Prison is related

A Annager

E Monitor

Calillor

[ arden

वय का सम्बन्ध क्यूरेटर से उसी प्रकार है जिस प्रकार कारागार का सम्बन्ध है..

🛕 . बंधक

- B. मॉनिटर
- C. जेलर
- D. वार्डन

93. Moon: Satellite:: Earth:?

- A. Sun
- B. Planet
- C. Solar System
- D. Asteroid

चंद्रमा : उपग्रह : : पृथ्वी : ?

- A. सूर्य
- B. ग्रह
- C. सौर प्रणाली
- D. क्षुद्रग्रह

94.Complete the series 3, 7, 23, 95, ? श्रंखला 3, 7, 23, 95, ?

A 62

B 128

C 479

D 575

- 95 .Gravity is related to pull in the same way as Magnetism is related to;
- A. Repulsion
- B. Separation
- C. Attraction
- D. Push

गुरुत्वाकर्षण का संबंध उसी प्रकार से है जैसे चुंबकत्व का संबंध है;

- A. प्रतिकर्षण
- B. पृथक्करण
- C. आकर्षण
- D. पुषो
- 96 Communicable disease : Malaria :: Non-communicable disease A. Tuberculosis

A) CMN

B) UJI

C) VIJ

D) IGT

99. Tanya is older than Eric.

Cliff is older than Tanya.

Eric is older than Cliff.

If the first two statements are true, the third statement is

तान्या एरिक से बड़ी है। विलेफ तान्या से बड़ी है। एरिक क्लिफ से बड़ा है। यदि पहले दो कथन सत्य हैं, तो तीसरा कथन है:

a) True

- c) Uncertain
- d) None of the above

100 FAG, GAF, HAI, IAH, \_\_\_\_

A )JAK B )HAL C )HAK D )JAI

Part c: Rajbhasa

101.हिंदी दिवस मनाया जाता है;

a. 14 सितंबर b. 15 सितंबर। c. 6 मार्च। D. 15 मार्च

102.भारतीय संघ की आधिकारिक भाषा के रूप में संविधान द्वारा किसे मान्यता प्राप्त है ?

A.8वीं अनुसूची में वर्णित भाषाओं में से एक B.हिंदी

C.संस्कृत. D.अंग्रेजी

103.भारत की राजभाषा है -

A.हिंदी B.अंग्रेजी. C.हिंदी व अंग्रेजी. D.डनमें से कोर्ड नहीं

104 भारतीय संविधान में किन अनुच्छेदों में राजभाषा सम्बन्धी प्रावधानों का उल्लेख है ? A 343-351 तक. B.434-315 तक. C.443-135 तक. D.334-153 तक

105 संविधान की आठवीं अनुसूची में सम्मिलित भाषाओं की संख्या कितनी है ?

A 19. B.18. C.22. D.16

106 संविधान के किस अनुच्छेद के अंतर्गत हिंदी को राजभाषा के रूप में दर्जा प्रदान किया गया है ?

A अनुच्छेद 348 (i). B.अनुच्छेद 346 (i). C.अनुच्छेद 343 (i). D.अनुच्छेद 345 (i)

107 संविधान की 8वीं अनुसूची में सिम्मिलित भाषाओं में निम्नांकित में से कौन - सी भाषा बोजने वाले सर्वाधिक हैं ?

A बांग्ला. B.गुजराती. C.मराठी. D.तेलुगू

108. निम्नलिखित में कौन - सी भाषा संविधान की 8वीं अनुसूची में नहीं है ?

A उर्दू B.नेपाली. C.कोंकणी. D.भोजपुरी

109. 1955 में गठित राजभाषा आयोग के प्रथम अध्यक्ष कौन थे ?

A.बी. जी. खेर. B.बी. कृष्णा. C.जी. जी. मीरचंदानी. D.इकबाल नारायण

110. कौन - सी भाषा हमारे संविधान की आठवीं अनुसूची में सम्मिलित नहीं है ?

A गुजराती. B.कश्मीरी. C.राजस्थानी. D.डोगरी